
Regular Town Board Meeting 

June 15th, 2020 

The regular meeting of the Prattsburgh Town Board was called to order on June 15th, 2020 at 6:30 P.M. 
at the Prattsburgh Town Hall Prattsburgh, NY. Supervisor McConnell led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

PRESENT: 

 Leonard McConnell  Supervisor 

Angela Einwachter Councilwoman 

John Underhill   Councilman 

Pete Scheid  Councilman 

Edward Brockman  Legal Counsel 

Kim Sobolewski  Town Clerk 

Anthony Byington  Councilman 

 

FINANCIAL REPORT 

 On a motion made by Councilman Byington and seconded by Councilman Scheid with all board 
members in agreement the monthly financial report was accepted as submitted by the Town 
Supervisor.  

AUDIT OF BILLS 

 On a motion made by Councilwoman Einwachter and seconded by Councilman Underhill with 
all board members in favor, the board approved the payment of the following bills on 
ABSTRACT #6 to be paid as presented. The total amount to be paid on ABSTRACT #6 is 
$50,478.77. (Voucher#262-312)   

HIGHWAY 

Since our last meeting we have true and leveled Mattoon Road between Cook School and 
County Route 7.  

Finished pug paving Hotchkiss road ditched all of Flaherty and all of Mattoon. Changed 3 sluice 
pipes. Graded- Ford, Steurvent, Sweeney, Tuttle, and McMichael roads.  

Cleaning gutters on porter and Howe Street. Gravel lift on Pinney road. Hauled in bank run and 
sand. Cleaned out plugged sluice pipes after hard rain. Last week we started mowing road sides. 
Besides regular repairs, advantage fixed the pay loader (O-ring) and an alternator on T-103 

We use shared services with Urbana and Pulteney for paving along with county loader. Currently 
we are helping Pulteney with oil stone on shared services. Chemung supply has brought in 
guardrail to put in on Italy town line and Butts road. Waiting right now for a start date.  



SUPERVISOR  

Supervisor McConnell would like a sign put up at the Rotary Park stating that the Rotary Park is 
temporarily closed due to Covid 19  

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 On a motion made by Councilman Byington and seconded by Councilman Scheid with all 
Board members in agreement, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted, 

 Kim Sobolewski Town Clerk 

 


